

COMMUNITY CENTRES WORKING GROUP

AGENDA – Thursday, 21 February 2019

Notice is given that a meeting of the Community Centres Working Group will be held on Thursday, 21 February 2019, in the Council Chambers (Meeting Rooms 1 & 2) commencing at 11.00am.

- 1.0 Opening
- 2.0 Present and Apologies
- 3.0 Record Notes of Community Centres Working Group – 20 September 2018
**** Noting the meeting scheduled for 6 December 2018 wasn't held due to finalisation of Council Elections.*
- 3.1. Business arising from previous record notes:
 - 5.1.1 Penneshaw
Wheelchair car park is on a slope – could it be relocated next to the Electric Car Park on the flat area?
ACTION: Council to investigate.
UPDATE: This is in current year's budget - this work will be included in area rehabilitation, including a pedestrian ramp to access in front of tennis netball courts in 2019.
 - 5.1.4 American River
Thank Council for mowing yesterday into town, however campground needs further attention
ACTION: Council to action
UPDATE: Complete, and noted positive comments on Social Media

Walking trail works continues – next Tuesday's working bee with Council, would like to have more frequent posts in the 3 points that the trail goes onto/close to the road.
ACTION: Need to liaise with Council & DPTI and site inspection
UPDATE: Installed on maintenance run in December

Problems with parking – trees could be removed near pump station
ACTION: Site meeting to be arranged
UPDATE: Quick assessment undertaken in December and may need to consult NVC or DEW for approval

Stormwater project – update and visual provided by John Fernandez to highlight where the water / pipes are going to be
ACTION: Further updates to be provided to American River Community once survey design complete.

UPDATE: Awaiting opportunity to present to ARPA, works went out to tender in December, to be awarded in 2019.

Nepean Bay

Suspicious material found on foreshore, believed to be asbestos. Reported to Council's Environmental Health Officer. Further investigation required.

ACTION: DCS to follow up with MDES

UPDATE: This has been completed and is being monitored for any further complaints. We also called the complainant, to see if he was satisfied with the 'clean up' to date, and if he noticed any new material emerging, to let us know.

Have been speaking with Cr Denholm about water getting close to the Hog Bay Road at high tide. A private entrepreneur has dug out a channel and installed a bridge. This has been reported to NRM, as believe it is a water affecting activity and in breach of the act.

ACTION: Council to make further enquires.

UPDATE: Staff had a cursory look for it but could find no evidence of activity.

5.1.6 Parndana

Continuing with Stage 1 of hall/museum precinct parking arrangements – bollards between hotel and hall, wheel stops etc.

ACTION: PPA to make contact with Council Administration to progress preliminary discussions

UPDATE: Asset Program Manager has met with PPA.

Pooling issue in access road off of Playford Highway

ACTION: Council to follow up

UPDATE: Graded in December, however had no significant rain events since. Will continue to monitor as winter approaches and rectify any remaining issues identified.

4.0 Correspondence

- 4.1. KI Road Safety Committee – request to join Community Centres Working Group
- 4.2. Advance Kingscote Progress Association – motion that the Community Centres Working Group become a Section 41 Committee

5.0 Current Business

5.1. Township Updates

- 5.1.1. Penneshaw
- 5.1.2. Sapphiretown and Island Beach
- 5.1.3. Baudin Beach
- 5.1.4. American River
- 5.1.5. Kingscote
- 5.1.6. Parndana



address 43 Dauncey Street, Kingscote
postal PO Box 121, Kingscote SA 5223
phone 08 8553 4500 | **fax** 08 8553 2885
email kicouncil@kicouncil.sa.gov.au
web kangarooisland.sa.gov.au
abn 93 741 277 391

6.0 General Business

6.1. Confirmation of 2019 meeting dates

7.0 Next meeting: 18 April 2019

8.0 Closure





address 43 Dauncey Street, Kingscote
postal PO Box 121, Kingscote SA 5223
phone 08 8553 4500 | fax 08 8553 2885
email kicouncil@kicouncil.sa.gov.au
web kangarooland.sa.gov.au
abn 93 741 277 391

COMMUNITY CENTRES WORKING GROUP

Record Notes - Thursday, 20 September 2018

Record Notes of the meeting of the Community Centres Working Group held on Thursday, 20 September 2018, in the Council Chambers (Meeting Rooms 1 & 2) commencing at 11.00am.

1. Opening by Chairperson

2. Present

Mayor Peter Clements, Cr Peter Denholm, Cr Joy Willson, Greg Georgopoulos (KIC – Deputy CEO), Nicki Putland (KIC – Director Council Services), Pat Austin (KIC – Community Affairs Manager), Phillipa Kelly (KIC – Council Administration), John Fernandez (KIC – Technical Programs Manager), Beth Davis (Advance Kingscote Progress Association), Des Lanthois (Baudin Beach Progress Association), Simon Muggeridge (Nepean Bay), Jen & John Stevensen (American River Progress Association), Robyn Field (Penneshaw Progress Association)

Apologies

Kate Welz & Sandy Carey (Sapphire Town and Island Beach Progress Association), Kate Clements (Advance Kingscote Progress Association), Sue Florance & Cheryl May (Parndana Progress Association)

3. Record Notes of Community Centres Working Group – 19 July 2018

3.1 Business arising from previous Record Notes

3.1.1 (5.1.3) *ACTION*: KI Connect – DPTI dug up and laid 3 phase power and didn't seal over. Council to follow up with DPTI as the works were supposed to have been conducted on DPTI land not KI Shellfish lease.

UPDATE: The American River Wharf and environs is a State owned and operated facility. It is still classed as an operational wharf, and as such, any issues/matters come under the direction of DPTI (Marine Group). KI Council have no jurisdiction in this facility. It is suggested that concerns from the public be directed to dpti.south@sa.gov.au

4. Correspondence – NIL

5. Current Business

5.1 Township Updates

5.1.1 Penneshaw

-) The Sculpture Park has been completed, except for the on going addition of sculptures, and will be officially opened this Sunday, 21st September. A light lunch will be provided afterwards.
-) The first stage of the town hall renovation has been completed. The remainder of the Infrastructure grant will provide a new cement slab at the doorway to tidy up and provide a level entry.
-) A reasonable portion of the outside of the Dudley town hall has been painted. The Post office interior has also been painted. PCBC funds have covered this.
-) PPA will in the near future, attend to painting the rest with the help of volunteers.
-) The new fence for the football oval has arrived and should be going up in the near future – Football Club to contact Council to confirm location.
-) The PPA AGM is at 5pm on the 16th October. We are trying a new format this year to hopefully get a few more locals interested in the PPA.
-) Cruise ship season starts late November. The PPA is already in clean up mode.
-) Wheelchair car park is on a slope – could it be relocated next to the Electric Car Park on the flat area?
ACTION: Council to investigate.
-) Cars still parking out the front of the old Sealink building on North Terrace, needs to be free for Buses.
-) Shelter shed on beach – PPA periodically pays for sand to be removed, a long term solution needed to save structure.

5.1.2 Sapphiretown and Island Beach

-) Progress of our information board - We hope to have it made and installed by mid October.
-) The Kangaroo Island Wildlife Network is printing metal, weatherproof signage with the Emergency Advice for Injured Wildlife phone number, for all community information boards Island wide. Kate Welz will distribute once they are completed.

5.1.3 Baudin Beach

-) Drawings for retrieval walkway received from engineers, awaiting costings
-) Working bee at toilet area, dead vegetation removed
-) 2 new cleaners have been added to our roster
-) Planning to paint shelter shed and maintenance on brackets
-) Investigating BBQ for shelter, might be able to apply for Community Partnership Grant, opens in October
-) Input into KIC strategic plan

5.1.4 American River

-) Complaints about state of seats on Memorial Drive
-) Coastal hazards mapping project and Strategic Plan meetings
-) Thank Council for mowing yesterday into town, however campground needs further attention
ACTION: Council to action
-) Walking trail works continues – next Tuesday’s working bee with Council, would like to have more frequent posts in the 3 points that the trail goes onto/close to the road.
ACTION: Need to liaise with Council & DPTI and site inspection
-) Thank you to Council for seats at tennis court
-) Problems with parking – trees could be removed near pump station
ACTION: Site meeting to be arranged
-) Neil Diamond night coming up this weekend, and then a function for the AFL grand final day
-) Stormwater project – update and visual provided by John Fernandez to highlight where the water / pipes are going to be
ACTION: Further updates to be provided to American River Community once survey design complete.

Nepean Bay

-) Suspicious material found on foreshore, believed to be asbestos. Reported to Council’s Environmental Health Officer. Further investigation required.
ACTION: DCS to follow up with MDES
-) Have been speaking with Cr Denholm about water getting close to the Hog Bay Road at high tide. A private entrepreneur has dug out a channel and installed a bridge. This has been reported to NRM, as believe it is a water affecting activity and in breach of the act.
ACTION: Council to make further enquires.
-) High tides this year have nearly crossed the bank – is there a way to have a warning system, like fire warnings, to activate flood evacuation plan? There is a LGA alert system is in place, through coordination with the State Emergency Centre.
-) Would like to see the suspension of any further development in Nepean Bay.

5.1.5 Kingscote

-) Hand wave sticker now available for sale
-) New logo for AKPA
-) Remaining Memorial Bricks ordered for WW2, Korean, Vietnam veterans for the Memorial at the entrance to the Kingscote Oval
-) Kingscote Skate and Youth Park finished. Ground around of skate park sown with kikuyu. Shelter Shed finished and sponsor board will be erected. Skate Park opening at the Kingscote Show with demonstrations from expert skaters.
-) Exploring options for KI Passport
-) Exploring Silo painting project – Artist to provide a quote
-) Exploring options for Street art for Kingscote
-) Kingscote Christmas Pageant fast approaching
-) AGM 8th October 2018.

5.1.6 Parndana

-) Illegal dumping across from Golf Course – thankyou very much to Council for cleaning up hope it doesn't occur again and appreciate Council monitoring for illegal dumping.
-) No camping sign on Wetherall's Road – additional sign has now been installed – thanks Council.
-) Bike SA will be using Parndana oval to camp during their visit in October
-) Continuing with Stage 1 of hall/museum precinct parking arrangements – bollards between hotel and hall, wheel stops etc.
ACTION: PPA to make contact with Council Administration to progress preliminary discussions
-) Likely to put out EOI for structural work and kerbing of garden bed plans. PPA suggest they can do planting.
-) Considering options for heating in hall next year, continuing discussions with Council
-) Still like to progress a double gate access option at end of Anzac Street for farm equipment and emergency service vehicle access
-) Planning to replace fencing around oval & do some minor improvements under veranda at pavilion
-) Parndana Health/Community Centre window screens will be replaced with higher grade mesh
-) Pooling issue in access road off of Playford Highway
ACTION: Council to follow up
-) Considering options for Parndana Health/Community Centre Lease
-) October working bee – 3rd October – would like BMX track to be done and prepping oval for Parndana show
-) AGM – November 19th dinner meeting
-) Unveiling of Solider Settlement plaques prior to 9 October Council Meeting at Parndana.

6. General Business

6.1 Coastal Hazards Mapping Project Update – Anna Osman

-) Update from Greg Georgopoulos (KIC) on Kingscote Walking Trail posts – further site inspection and then a memorandum will be distributed to Elected Members and key stakeholders, outlining the way forward and timeframes.

7. Next Meeting: 6 December 2018

8. Closure

Time: 12:50pm



KANGAROO ISLAND ROAD SAFETY COMMITTEE

PO Box 164, Parndana SA 5220

Chairperson: Vacant

Email: kiroadsafety@gmail.com

Secretary: Sue Florance

Ph: 0428 828 400 or 8559 6104

Email: kiroadsafety@gmail.com

The Chair
Community Centres Working Group

Dear Group,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Kangaroo Island Road Safety Committee, where it has been suggested I approach representatives of the Community Centres Group, seeking your acceptance of the idea of this Committee joining by providing representation from our Committee.

We believe this approach can only enhance our focussed networking approach with the Kangaroo Island Community on road safety concerns across the Island.

Thank you in anticipation, and we look forward to your response.

Yours faithfully


Sue Florance
Secretary Social Media Coordinator

8th December 2018

PA to Director

From: Beth Davis <gregbeth40@hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, 14 February 2019 9:40 AM
To: PA to Director
Subject: Re: Next Community Centres Meeting

hello Phillippa,
Sorry to email late for the agenda for the Community Centres meeting next week.
My computer has just started to work now.
AKPA would like to put a motion that the Community Centres meeting become a section 41 committee of KIC.
Graeme Connell and Maree baldwin will be attending for AKPA.
Many thanks
Beth Davis
secretary
AKPA

From: PA to Director <PA-to-Director@kicouncil.sa.gov.au>
Sent: Wednesday, 6 February 2019 12:47 PM
To: Andrew Boardman; Des Lanthois; Graeme Connell (gcr.connell@bigpond.com); Greg & Beth Davis; Greg Georgopoulos; Helen Wurst; Jasper Taylor; Jen Stevenson; John Fernandez; Kate Clements; Kate Williams; Michael Pengilly; Nicholla Putland; Pat Austin; Robyn Field; Sandy Carey; Sue Florance; Terry & Cheryl May (tpcmmay1@bigpond.com)
Subject: Next Community Centres Meeting

Good afternoon

Please note the next Community Centres Working Group Meeting is scheduled for 21 February at 11.00am

Can you please forward any agenda items, including your township updates, by 13 February for inclusion in the agenda.

Kind regards



Phillipa Kelly
PA to the Director
Kangaroo Island Council

Ph: +61 (0)8 8553 4555
Fax: (08) 8553 2885
Email: PA-to-Director@kicouncil.sa.gov.au
Web: www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au

PO Box 121 | 43 Dauncey St, Kingscote SA 5223

This transmission is confidential. This email, including any attachments, is for the original addressees only. Any use, copying or disclosure by any other person is prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify us by email immediately and then destroy the message. Your co-operation is appreciated. The views expressed in this document are those of the author and not necessarily those of the Council unless specifically stated.

Please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?

6.1 2019 Proposed Meeting Dates

Meeting Date	21 February 2019
Author	Nicki Putland
Title	Director Council Services
Attachments	Nil
Executive Summary	This report presents Community Centres Working Group meeting dates for 2019 for consideration.

Discussion

The Community Centres Working Group is set to meet bi-monthly, with the following dates proposed for 2019:

-) 18 April 2019
-) 23 May 2019
-) 18 July 2019
-) 19 September 2019
-) 21 November 2019

As per previous years this format allows for a break over the Christmas & New Year period, yet still achieves six meetings per annum. These meeting dates are proposed to be set in line with the Boating Facilities Committee Meetings, as several members will likely sit on both Committees.